
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear Ippolito Students and Families,

This time of the school year brings many amazing moments of celebration behind the 
walls and fences surrounding our campus. Students have been in school for a semester, 
and we’re seeing the efforts through students’ academic and social-emotional growth. 
Nothing is more gratifying in this profession than when I see students who couldn’t read 
now read, solve challenging math problems, and handle conflicts with grace. Our 
students are making progress, and I commend parents and staff for their collective 
efforts in helping our students grow and learn each day. 

An exciting new addition to the Ippolito Family is our new PTA President, Melissa 
Scruggs. Mrs. Scruggs is a parent of one of our Pre-K students. She’s a former educator, 
so she has jumped right in knowing exactly how to coordinate the efforts in helping 
Ippolito’s students and staff! We are very excited to have her join our team. I can’t 
welcome our new President without thanking our former one, Mrs. Graves for the years 
of service and commitment to Ippolito’s PTA! Thank you, Mrs. Graves!

PTA President: Melissa Scruggs
Email: Melissa.scruggs2015@gmail.com

Sincerely,

Dr. Ashlee McManamey, Principal

Follow Ippolito on Twitter! 
Download the app, create your 

profile, and follow us @IppolitoHCPS
“Like” us on Facebook!
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Page 2 Ippolito Elementary Wildcats
Students and Cell Phones

1. Phones Belong to Parents, not Students. 
Kids are minors and they are only given access to cell phones if an adult provides one to them. 
Parents should have full access to phones at any time, including all passcodes for the device. 
Parents are encouraged to frequently read messages and content on a minor’s phone. 

2. Expectations for Phone Behavior
Children are expected to behave as well on the phone as they do in person. They should 
understand that there is no difference between a child using profanity or making inappropriate 
comments via cell than in-person. Cell phone conversations should be monitored by parents to 
ensure these expectations are upheld. 

3. Establish Times/Places of Cell Usage
There is etiquette to using cell phones. Teach children at an early age when and where it’s 
appropriate to be on the cell phone. There should be a set time each evening when cell phones 
are to be discontinued.

4. Digital Footprint
Talk to your children about digital footprints A digital footprint is all the information that is sent, 
viewed, posted, and received. All images and texts can be recovered—even if it was deleted. 
Sending an inappropriate image or text can be shared by others without knowledge. This can lead 
to embarrassment and discipline. 

5. Parental Controls
Consider using apps that monitor and provide parents with access to their children’s cell phone 
usage. Providing a child with a cell phone gives a minor wide-open access to platforms and 
content that can be inappropriate for their ages. Using parental controls can help prevent children 
from accessing such content. 

Cell phones have created unnecessary disruptions on campus. Our school policy is that cell phones must be turned off and in 
bookbags. No cell phone usage is permitted on campus. If a student violates this policy, a parent will be contacted to pick up the 

phone from school. The child will not be permitted to bring a phone on campus for the remainder of the school year. Please read the 
tips below if your child has access to a cell phone. 

Hillsborough Student Code of Conduct: Students must comply with the directives of school/district staff regarding 
when and where electronic devices can be used. [Excerpt p.48]

Parenting Tips for Minors with Phones
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Terrific Otters

November 2021 

 
Fourth Grade

Harlem M.
Nathalie C.
Jayden C.

Ibtisam "Beso" A.
Angel S.

Fifth Grade
Justin W. 

Alexandria Z. 
Alyssa T.

Anastasia B.
Jontavius S.

 

Pre-K
  Brittish G.

 La'Niyah W.
Kindegarten
Grayson M.

Elijah G.
 Vanee "Lex" B.

Esaiah G.
Lena G.

First Grade
 Sareena L. 

Emily G.
Peter R.

Oshayne W.
Syaira Y.

Samuel G.
 

CharacTer TraIt 
ResPecTful

Terrific Otters

October 2021 

Pre-K
  Emerson P.

Sophia L.
Kindegarten

Tristen P.
Chance R.

Eli T.
 Jaleah J.
Zaiden R.

First Grade
Peyton G. 

Ilina S.
Makai T.

Jefferson J.
Alexis S.

Hunter W.
 

CharacTer TraIt 
EnThusiAsTic

Terrific Otters

September 2021 

Pre-K
  Roice C.
Steve D. 

Kindegarten
Karis T.

Thurman W.
Oriadna S.
 Jayden O.

First Grade
Karla R.  

Emma H.
Adriana F.
Naydem G.

Tory M. 
 

Second Grade
Olivia G.

Samantha H.  
Malayshia S.

Daniel S.
Jiliana V. 

Third Grade
Riduan A.
Michael P.
Nylise Z.
Mya R.  

 
 

CharacTer TraIt 
TrusTworThY

Terrific Otters

December 2021 

 
Fourth Grade

Terrence T.
Damian B.

Jada P
Christian P.
Fifth Grade
Amaizen R. 

Jabari F. 
Lilyiris S.
Tiana C.

Isis U.
 
 

Pre-K
  Finnley S.
 Killian I.

Kindegarten
Amir J.

Claire H.
 Arianna R.
Kimberly P.
Marielisse B.
First Grade
 Journee B.

Jaxon A.
Logan H.

Aaminah G.
Angelina P.

 

CharacTer TraIt 
ResPonSibLe

Congratulations to all our 
Terrific Otters for the 

first semester of school!

Character Traits
August: Kindness
September: Trustworthy
October: Enthusiastic
November: Respectful
December: Responsible



PTA Fundraiser: Dance
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Schoolwide Expectations
Our next Peace Party will be on 
March 10th! Students will need to 
earn 85% of their total Dojo points 
to be invited. Students will GLOW
as they celebrate with black lights, 
glow sticks, glow jewelry, glow 
face tattoos, glow balloons, and 
glow games!

Otter Pledge

Each grade level is attending an 
assembly with school 
administration. The purpose of the 
assembly is to review our three
expectations; (1) Be Kind, (2) Be 
Safe, and (3) Be Responsible. 
Students are asked to honor our 
Otter Pledge during their assembly. 
A signed copy of each pledge will 
be kept with administration.  
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Black History Month: Student Calendar



Uniform Policy
This is a friendly reminder that Ippolito is uniform school. We are 
always happy to accept uniforms that your child out-grew. 
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Support our Business Partners!

Pledge to Jaxon D.

Pledge to Ethan M.

Pledge to School

Pledge to Mr. Garcia’s Class

Pledge to Aiya

Pledge to Aiya

Pledge to Shannae R.



Otter-A-Thon

“A friend may be waiting behind a stranger’s face.”
― Maya Angelou,



Rain or Shine…
Learning and Fun…

Is Easy to Combine!


